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a. Call to Order

Chairman Schreiber called the meeting to order at 1:00 PM. He apologized for calling into the meeting, saying he was sick and not able to attend in person.

b. Roll Call

Role was taken and present was Art Schreiber (by speaker phone), Jim Babb, and Urja Lansing.

c. Approval of Agenda

Ms. Lansing moved to approve the agenda and Mr. Babb seconded the motion. A vote was taken, and the agenda was approved unanimously.

d.	Approval of minutes for the Regular Meeting of August 29, 2018

Ms. Lansing motioned to approve the Commission minutes of August 29, and Mr. Babb Seconded. Mr. Trapp asked Ms. Adams to read corrections to the draft minutes consisting of several minor typos.     Ms. Lansing amended her motion to approve the minutes as corrected, and Mr. Babb agreed with the amendment. A vote was taken, and the minutes approved unanimously.

e. Chairman’s Report, Arthur A. Schreiber

Mr. Schreiber discussed the importance of the Open Meetings Act. Mr. Trapp said Mr. Schreiber had been a reporter and a member of the Foundation for Open Government.   Mr. Schreiber said he helped organize the Foundation for Open Government, and emphasized his dedication to the Open Meetings Act as a founding member of the Foundation for Open Government.

f. Open Meetings Act and Governmental Conduct Act Training, John Kreienkamp, Assistant Attorney General

Mr. Kreienkamp presented on the Open Meetings Act, saying that he represented the Commission for the Blind. He reviewed the Open Meetings Act, discussing requirements for meeting notice, an annual Open Meetings Act Resolution, when members participate by speaker phone, posting of the agenda on the web page 72 hours prior to the meeting, and not adding items to the agenda unless it is done more than 72 hours prior to the meeting. Mr. Kreienkamp said he thought it was best to only have a start time listed on the agenda and listing times for agenda items meant that those items could not be discussed prior to the time listed.   He discussed how action could only be taken on action items listed on the agenda, and he discussed requirements for executive sessions. He also discussed quorum issues, including that two members of the Commission constituted a quorum and the need to avoid email discussions and rolling quorums. Mr. Kreienkamp also reviewed the Governmental Conduct Act and the provisions pertaining to employees and public officers. 

g.	Questions from the Public

h.	Date and Location of Next Meeting

The next Commission meeting was set for November 14 in Alamogordo, starting at 9:00 AM.

m.	Adjourn

Chairman Schreiber adjourned the Commission meeting at 3:20 PM.  


______________________________ 	DATE: November 14, 2018
Arthur Schreiber, Chairman
Commission for the Blind
